Castlemilk High School Parent Council

AGM

Tuesday 18 September 2012
Present: S Munro, L Kerr, M Craig, A McSorley, M Lawrence, J Miller, P Bain, D O’Neill, J McCann, R McLuckie, A Anderson, S Anderson, K Reid

Apologies: C Strain, M Arendariak

Richard welcomed everyone to the AGM.  He thanked the new parents for coming to the AGM.  It is great to get fresh ideas and insights from new parents.

Chairpersons Report 

R McLuckie issued a copy of the Chairpersons report for the year, a copy will be included with this minute.

Treasurers Report

The Treasurer was unable to give a report to the committee members.  There has been great confusion regarding the Parent Council bank account.  Glasgow City Council have made a BACS payment to an old School Board Account.  Clydesdale Bank had not closed off the old School Board account when the new Parent Council account was opened, despite this being requested at the time.  At present the Parent Council have 3 bank accounts but only have access to one of them due to the signatories on the other accounts being from the old School Board Committee.  J McCann will contact the bank again to try and resolve this situation.
Appointment of committee members
R McLuckie resigned as Chairperson for the Parent Council.

M Taylor and A Thomson resign from the Parent council due to work commitments.  S Anderson stepped down as Vice Chair.

A Anderson voted S Anderson for Chair, J McCann 2nd’d this.

A McSorley voted J Miller for Vice Chair, M Craig 2nd’d this.

S Anderson voted J McCann for treasurer, J McCann 2nd’d this.

J McCann proposed R McLuckie as a co-opted member of the Parent Council, S Anderson 2nd’d this.

Race Night
Race Cards and bottles/raffle prizes were collected.  A & S Anderson collected £122 from Race Cards, receipts were issued.  Tickets were also issued.  This money will be collected at the next meeting.

School Show

The Parent Council asked if their help was still required at the School Show.  D O’Neill will check with R Stevenson.

AOB

D O’Neill would like the Parent Council to consider the School Fund Account for their next fundraising event.  This account is very low.  It is used to provide buses for pupil trips and a whole host of other things.

Parent Council discussed the possibility of having a stall at the local Christmas Fete.  S Munro will forward details when he receives them.

Richard McLuckie thanked everyone for there support over his 3 years as Chairperson.  He wished Scott Anderson well in his role as Chairperson.

Diane O’Neill thanked Richard for his time.

